At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 3rd day of May, 2010

Roll Call:                          Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
                                                       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman                     
 

        


       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Absent:
                   Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

Also Present:
                   Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Theresa Young of Leptondale.   
 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Delete # 7. CODE COMPLIANCE: Third Party Electrical Inspector   

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda. 
5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Proposed Local Law # 4 of 2010

                                                                     8 Ton Weight Limit of Kings Hill Road
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisement have been completed at this time. 
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of The Newburgh Town Hall and the Town website since April 26, 2010. It was advertised in the Sentinel on April 27, 2010 and the Mid Hudson Times on April 28, 2010.

MOTION was made at 7:06 p.m. by Councilman Bello to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the subject of this public hearing is to amend a local law of the Town of Newburgh’s current vehicle traffic code provision to add an eight ton weight limit on trucks on Kings Hill Road from the Town of Montgomery boundary to Rock Cut Road, which is a County highway. This portion of the road is approximately .67 of a mile and passes through a residential neighborhood. Kings Hill Road is a road by use. This local law amends Section 174-42 of Chapter 174 of the Code of the Town of Newburgh entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” which provides that trucks in excess of eight tons are excluded from Kings Hill Road, except for the pickup and delivery of materials. The Town Board in these proceedings is looking to determine whether there is to be a substantial relationship between the proposed regulations and public health, safety and general welfare. One of the factors that the Town Board will consider is the suitability and adequacy of the street to accommodate trucks. They will also consider traffic safety.
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Supervisor Booth said this public hearing and local law was in response to a petition from local residents voicing their concerns. Mr. Booth said the Town has authorized the testing of the road. The Town Engineer has not yet evaluated the test results. Supervisor Booth asked the Board members if they had any question or comments. There were none. He then asked if the public had any comments. 


Irene Zych, Kings Hill Road, said the portion of the proposed road for the weight change is narrow and dangerous. She has lived on Kings Hill Road for over 38 years and has had two car accidents coming out of her driveway. It is her opinion that the road has dangerous conditions that are caused by the speed limit on the road and the truck usage.  She suggested that the trucks use the Town of Montgomery portion of Kings Hill Road, which is less dangerous. 


John Mehls, Jr. Part Owner of the quarry in question, said this quarry has been in existance since 1949 and his father purchased the property in the late 1970’s. The truck traffic on Kings Hills Road has been preexisting for forty years or more. He agrees there is some maintenance that needs to be done to the road, but if this weight limit is instated it will put them out of business. The three ton weight limit was put on the road in the late 1980’s and they asked to have it lifted due to the hardship it caused them. The Town agreed to remove the weight limit on the road so they proceeded with their application for a DEC permit. They have not been given the opportunity to change the conditions of the road and it is his opinion that this weight limit is unfair. 


William Noble, Town of Newburgh, said the Town Highway Department Garage is on Gardnertown Road which that has lots of trucks traffic and no one complains about that. He is a business owner and he owns trucks and they have the right to use Town roads. Mr. Noble asked the Town to reconsider this local law. 


Bill Mastro, Highland New York, said this local law also affects the amount of employees that the Mehlon Quarry hires. With today’s economy it is hard to find work and this quarry helps the economy. 


Eddie O’Donnell, O’Donnell Excavating, said this quarry allows businesses to buy local and helps boost the local economy. Buying local keeps his prices down, and in turn it keeps his customers costs down.  

John McGowan, J.M. Excavating, said there are no quarries in this area and by having a local quarry it keeps his type of business costs down and helps the Town’s economy. It also helps with staying green. 


April Zoutis, Kings Hill Road, said this road is not a safe road for large vehicles. It is not wide enough. It has poor sight distance and wide curves. She said safety is an issue and she is against the trucks using Kings Hill Road.  

Tom Lobb, A & T Landscape, said there is already truck traffic on Kings Hill Road and the local businesses rely on this quarry.


Micheal Santarelli, Kings Hill Road, said there has always been truck traffic on Kings Hill Road. His concern is the speed the cars go on this road. He said the DEC would not issue a permit if this road was unsafe. 

Marsha Hirdt, Karpolet Lane, said she does not understand why the trucks do not use the Town of Montgomery portion of Kings Hill Road opposed to the Town of Newburgh portion. It is her opinion that the Newburgh portion of the road is unsafe and the Town of Montgomery portion is safer. 
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Bill Zoutis, Kings Hill Road, said the region’s traffic has changed dramatically and Kings Hill Road can not withstand heavy truck traffic. It is his opinion that lifting the three ton limit on this road would be a safety hazard. He resent the fact that his tax dollars will go toward the repairs of the Newburgh portion of the road that will be generated by a business that is located in the Town of Montgomery. The petition that was submitted to the Town of Newburgh shows that residents in the area are against lifting the weight limit on Kings Hill Road. He asked the Board to keep the three ton weight limit. 


Tom Immel, owner of County Logging and resident of Karpolet Lane, said he is in favor of the mining company and it is his opinion that there are not any safety issues. 


Peter Calvino, Kings Hill Road, said that Kings Hill Road has safety hazards for cars and especially large loaded trucks. It will be difficult for them to maneuver and the road can not withstand large truck traffic on a regular bases. He has concerns with a school bus meeting a truck because the road is not wide enough and there is a limited site distance on the Town of Newburgh portion of the road. He suggested the trucks use the Town of Montgomery portion of the road and is against lifting the three ton limit.

John Mehls submitted a petition dated April 30, 2010 in favor of the Mehlon Shale Pit and he did not see problems with the Mehls using Kings Hill Road for their business. (see attached).


Harry Decker, local business owner, said he drives a tractor trailer on roads that are narrower than Kings Hill Road everyday. He said that a school bus is wider than the trucks that will haul material from the mining company. The trucks carrying fuel weigh more than the trucks that would use Mehlon Sale Pit. He is in favor of this local business. 


John Cappello, attorney with Jacobowitz  Gubits Law Firm, said this Board has said this application is not about the mining company it is about Kings Hill Road, but this law, if enforced, will put this mine out of business. This property was purchased by the Mehls in the 1970’s and was mined at that time. In 1982 they received a permit from the DEC to continue mining. It is his opinion that this mine would have been exempt from the Town of Newburgh’s Local Law that was adopted in the 1980’s for the weight limit due to the fact that it was an existing business. In 1999 Mr. Mehls came to the Town with their engineer to advise the Town of Newburgh that the Town of Montgomery was advised that heavy trucks were not aloud to cross the aqueduct and they asked to appeal this Local Law. The Town of Newburgh held a public hearing, and adopted a Local Law in 2001 that lifted the weight limit. Mr. Mehls was required to post money for the improvements to Kings Hill Road as they were needed. The Town also purchased material from Mehlon to repair Town roads. Mr. Melhs submitted an application to the DEC based upon this Local Law. This has been a nine year process and has cost a great deal of money. His application will be denied if a weight limit on Kings Hill Road is reinstated. This eighteen acre mine is located on a 160 parcel and is a fairly small mine. Mr. Cappello asked the Town Board to consider this information. 

John D’Ambrosio, President of the Orange County Chamber of Commerce and resident of the Town of Newburgh, said there are a number of jobs at stake and the decision made will affect those jobs. He is in favor of buying local, selling local, thinking local and building local. This mining operation has been there a long time and it is his hope that a reasonable decision can be made. 
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Mr. Zoutis, came before the Board and said this mine has not been in operation for over 30 years. He said the names on the petition submitted opposing the removal of the weight limit on Kings Hill Road are all local residents. 


Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, has concerns with the safety of young drivers and safety issues that exist on Kings Hill Road. He said the residents on Kings Hill Road do not want this weight limit lifted.


Brian Statford, business owner, said truck drivers are experienced drivers. This is what they do for a living. He said there is less of a risk with an experience truck driver than there is with a newly licensed driver.


Mrs. Zoutis said these trucks go back and forth all day long. The bottom line is this road has limited sight and it is narrow. It is not safe for large trucks.


Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked if this company is relying on a bond.


Supervisor Booth said there was an $11,000.00 bond posted, without a description attached to it. 


Mr. Cappello said the amount of the bond was based on the recommendation of the Town Engineer. The SEQRA said there would be no negative impacts associated with the lifting of this weight limit. At that time there was a letter from the Town Engineer dated January 26, 2001 explaining the road would be inspected six months after the beginning of the operation and then again a year after the beginning of the operation. The Highway Superintendent was to determine whether there was any damage to the road. The money from the bond would be applied to any damage to the road associated with the business use. The permit from the DEC has restricted use which is as follows: 

Monday thru Friday 8:00 a.m. until 4:30 p.m.

Saturdays 8:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. 

No activity on Sundays, New Years Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving or Christmas.

There are regulated DEC requirements that have to be met and anyone observing a violation should contact the DEC, the Town of Newburgh or the Town of Montgomery. 

Bill Noble said he understands both sides, but all property owners in the Town of Newburgh have a right to use Town roads. If a weight limit is imposed it will stop the shale business and he asked the Board to please take everything that was said tonight into consideration. It is his opinion that this mine will keep taxes down and it will help other businesses in the area. 

David Noble, Town of Newburgh, said there has been a weight limit in place on Kings Hill Road for many years. He said this mine was operating18 years ago and the weight limit signs were posted. As he remembers it trucks were allowed to use the road.


Harry Decker said he has been driving a truck for 30 years and back then trucks were respected which is not the case today. It is his opinion that it is the cars that are the problem not the trucks. 


Peter Calvino said Kings Hill Road is a shortcut from Route 17K to Rock Cut Road. There a lot more cars traveling this road today than there were 40 years ago. He suggested not allowing through traffic on the road. He has concerns about his neighborhood and the amount of traffic on this road. 
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Mr. Zoutis suggested waiting for the boring hole testing results before making a decision for the weight limit on Kings Hill Road. 


Councilman Piaquadio said there have been a lot of good points mentioned tonight from both sides. Before making a decision he wants to see the results of the pavement evaluation report and discuss the results with the Town Engineer. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to recess this public hearing until the Town Board, Engineer and Traffic Engineer can discuss the results of the pavement evaluation report done by Advance Testing.                   
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said before making a decision he and the Board members will review the results with the Town and Traffic Engineer.

Councilman Bello said he understands the sentiments of both sides from the residents and the truck drivers. There is a distinct difference in the road on the Town of Newburgh section and the Town of Montgomery section. He sees safety issues with Kings Hill Road. He does not want the taxpayers of the Town of Newburgh to pay for the upgrade of the road for truck use.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

6.
RECREATION:


A.
Camp Variance Request

Supervisor Booth said the Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation is requesting a variance in the Town policy that requires a duty-free half hour lunch for those working six or more consecutive hours for the 2010 Camp summer staff because they are still required to supervise and monitor the campers. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 3, 2010, submitted by Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, for the variance request for the Town policy that requires a duty-free half hour lunch for those working six or more consecutive hours that would apply to the 2010 Camp Summer Staff. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

B. Request to Hire Seasonal Employees

(this motion was rescinded and a new motion was made after item number 10 on the agenda.)

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated April 21, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire Seasonal Employees. Their salaries will range from $7.25 per hour to $10.00 per hour. (see attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


C.
Chadwick Lake Camp Director

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 19, 2010 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation to change Jason Szeli from his current status of a part time Laborer to Seasonal Recreation Supervisor (Camp Director) at a hourly rate of $11.35 per hour for the duration of Camp Chadwick. Mr. Szeli will return to his part time Laborer status at an hourly rate of $8.50 per hour once the Camp Chadwick season ends.
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DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said the pay rate for the Camp Director is the same as it was last year. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7.
CODE COMPLIANCE: Third Party Electrical Inspector


This item was deleted from the agenda. 

8.
ANIMAL CONTROL: Payment From T-93 Account

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the voucher dated April 16, 2010, submitted by Animal Control to pay Idexx Distribution Inc. $381.20 for 30T snap fiv/felv combo test kits. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

9.
ACCOUNTING:


A.
Highway Department Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Inter-Fund transfers dated April 27, 2010, submitted by Jacaueline Calarco, Town Accountant. The amount of the transfer is in the amount of $5,753.73 plus any accrued interest. The funds will be transferred from the Debt Service Fund and go into the Highway Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.
Approval of Orange County Trust as Town Bank Depository

Supervisor Booth said Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, met with Paul Wilson and Jerry Stuit of Orange County Trust Company. They are opening a new branch in the Town of Newburgh and their accounts are covered by FDIC insurance and currently their rates exceed the rates of the Town’s other banks. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 30, 2010, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to add Orange County Trust Company to the Town’s list of Official Bank depositories. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


C.
Annual Audit: Proposal for Additional Scope of Services

Supervisor Booth said Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, submitted a memo stating:” Over the last several years, the Governmental Accounting Standards Board (GASB) has made several new requirements for our audited financial statements. Our original agreed upon audit fee with Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGiovanni & Weddell, LLP assumed that we were continued to prepare our financials in “pre-GASB 34” format which would continue to yield us an adverse opinion.
In an effort to adhere to the new regulations and attempt to improve our opinion, additional work would need to be done by our auditors. They have prepared a proposal for the additional work which is attached. The additional cost would be $7,500.00. The additional fee and the original fee would remain below the allotted amount in the budget for auditor fees.”
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 30, 2010, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to pay an additional $7,500.00 to Vanacore, DeBenddictus, DiGovanni & Weddell, LLP for prepare the Town’s financials in the “pre-GASB 34” format. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

10.
WATER SUPPLY: Repair of Delaware Aqueduct Pump Motor

Supervisor Booth said he spoke to the Town Engineer regarding this matter. The Delaware Aqueduct Tap Pumping Station has been operating for the past few months with only one pump operational. The repair of the second pump was previously authorized and the parts are on order and should be arriving shortly. Supervisor Booth said this is an emergency repair.
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this matter was discussed at the April 28th Audit Workshop. The issue that was raised at the Work Session was that this purchase is over $10,000.00 and would be subject to competitive bidding unless it fell into an exception of an emergency. Mr. Osborne said following the work session the situation was analyzed. It is his recommendation, with peak summer demands, which are imminent. The failure of one pump would disable the Town’s ability to use the Delaware Aqueduct. He recommended that the Town Board make a determination that the General Municipal Law section 103 that the Town faces an emergency and proceed to make a determination to contract award without competitive bidding. 

Mr. Taylor said if the Board wants to proceed they should first make the determination based on the engineer’s recommendation that the Town is in an emergency situation and secondly to make a determination to make an award.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to make the determination that the Town is in an emergency situation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


At this point in the meeting the Deputy Town Clerk went to retrieve the memo from the April 28th Audit Meeting. 


Supervisor Booth asked to go back to item number 6B on the agenda to rescind the motion. He said his daughter is on the list of Seasonal Employees and he should have abstained from voting.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to rescind the motion that was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated April 21, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire Seasonal Employees. Their salaries will range from $7.25 per hour to $10.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Mark Taylor said Supervisor Booth is recusing himself from this action and Deputy Supervisor Woolsey will be the chairman of this meeting for this particular action. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated April 21, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to hire Seasonal Employees. Their salaries will range from $7.25 per hour to $10.00 per hour. (See attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said this will be his daughter Jennifer’s forth year working at Camp Chadwick. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – abstain. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to repair the Continental Motor at a quoted price of $21,250.00 for a factory rebuild that will include a one year warranty. The Town will pay 50 percent down and 50 percent upon delivery. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATION

Councilman Woolsey announced that Memorial Day will be celebrated on May 30th. The services will be held on May 30th at 11:00 a.m. at Town Hall. The line up for the parade will be at 12:00 noon and the parade will start at 1:00 p.m. 
Supervisor Booth asked to have this advertised in the local newspaper and placed on the Town website. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on May 22nd from 9:00 until 12 noon instead of May 15th. The Town of New Windsor will be open on May 15th. Mr. Zarutskie also announced the 2010 Orange County Tribute to Women of Achievement will be given to three area residents: Tricia Haggerty-Wenz, and Daisy Vale both from the Town of Newburgh and Sister Yliana Hernandez from the City of Newburgh. His third announcement was the Town will start hydrant flushing on May 17th.
12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Margaret Gaydos, Orange Lake, said she was at the April 19th Town Board Meeting and suggested that the Town website should be updated. She then thanked the Board for doing the update. 
Councilman Piaquadio said if anyone has a suggestion or changes for the website they can email him and he will be happy to take it under consideration.

Ms. Gaydos asked if the Police Chief took the County Civil Service Police Chief test that was held in March. 
Supervisor Booth said he does not believe so. 

Vanessa Tirado, East Coldenham, said she was before the Board stating her neighbor is operating a business from his home and parking commercial trucks in his driveway. She asked if this area is zoned for such a use and do they have a permit to operate a business at that location.  
Supervisor Booth said that Code Compliance has been notified about this situation. The Tirado property is located in a business zone and as far as having a permit for his business that would have to be looked into. 
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Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, said the road way in front of 1 Fleetwood Drive is disintegrating, and the grass needs to be mowed. He also asked that the drainage from that property be redirected away from his property. He asked who owes the curbing for a road that has been turned over to the Town. 

Supervisor Booth said the curbing of roads dedicated to the Town are the responsibility of the Town. He also mentioned roads must be 50 feet wide before the Town will take them over
Mr. Corbin said the curbing on the roads in Colden Park are in the need of repair.

Joseph Roy, Hill Street, thanked Councilman Bello for his comments on the safety issues on Kings Hill Road and Councilman Piaquadio for suggesting that the decision not be made until after the test results are reviewed. Mr. Roy asked the Board to require that Department Heads attend the Town Board Meetings. He asked why there were not permits or CO’s issued for the work that is being done at the Highway Department. 

Supervisor Booth said the new bathrooms installed at the Highway Department were inspected by the Building Inspector, but they were not required to fill out permits. 

Mr. Roy said he has safety concerns with all of the vacant buildings in the Town of Newburgh. He asked to have code violations placed on the buildings, which would also help with Town revenue. 

Peter Calvino, Kings Hill Road, said the Town of Montgomery is continuing the  public hearing on the mining operation of Kings Hill Road. The meeting will be held on Thursday, May 6, 2010. He asked if the Town will have the results of the bore testing by then. He also asked why the testing was concentrated in one area. He suggested that if the mining company uses the Town of Newburgh portion of Kings Hill Road, that they should it up to Town specification at their expense. 
Supervisor Booth said once the Town Engineer reviews the test results he will forward the results to the Town of Montgomery. As far as how the testing was done the company took employee safety into consideration.   

Mrs. Zoutis thanked the Board for listening to their concerns and asked them to please consider the safety issue on Kings Hill Road.

Bill Corbin asked if the Town of Newburgh is going to bring in a traffic expert to look at the situations on Kings Hill Road. It was his hope that the Board moved faster in putting a weight limit on Kings Hill Road.  

Supervisor Booth said the Town will first look at the pavement evaluation report before considering hiring a traffic consultant. This Board will make their decision based on facts of expert opinion. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions from the public or Board Members. There were none. He then thanked everyone for coming.  
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13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to adjourn at 9:10 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – absent; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.                                    
Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
